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Agenda Item No 5 
 
Special Sub-Group 
 
14 February 2017 
 

Report of the Chief Executive Devolution Update 
 
 
 

1 Summary 
 
1.1 This report gives an update on recent developments in relation to the West 

Midlands Combined Authority and the Devolution Agenda. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2 Background 
 
2.1 Since the beginning of December, the West Midlands Combined Authority 

(WMCA) has been producing a weekly Bulletin which is circulated to all 
Councillors so hopefully Members are being kept up to speed on headline 
issues. 

 
2.2 Whilst the Autumn Statement endorsed Devolution as being at the heart of 

the Government’s approach to economic growth, the national picture remains 
patchy. 

 
2.3 The WMCA seems to be relatively well-placed, but discussions on further 

Devolution deals are taking their time. 
 
2.4 The focus over the next few months is likely to be on the West Midlands 

Mayoral Election, with the position becoming clearer post-Election. 
 
2.5 Over the last couple of months, the Mental Health Commission has launched 

its action plan aimed at transforming attitudes and services around the region. 
 
2.6 A big tranche of funding is coming into the Sub-Region, with £98.5 million for 

the Coventry City Centre South Scheme.  This relates to Devolution Deal 1. 
 
2.7 The Mayoral Order should be signed off imminently by Parliament and this 

should see this Council moving from Observer to Non-Constituent Member 
status. 

 

Recommendation to the Sub-Group 
 
That the report be noted. 
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2.8 Proposals for a Growth Company to market the West Midlands internationally 
are being taken forward.  Current plans are for this to be funded by the seven 
Metropolitan authorities. 

 
2.9 The Land Commission will report this week with a number of 

recommendations.  The Executive Summary forms Appendix 1 to this report.  
This document has been put together by an independent commission.  It is 
not WMCA policy, nor does it have any planning status.  The contents will be 
given consideration by the WMCA in due course. 

 
2.10 There is a lot of work going on but also a large degree of uncertainty which is 

only likely to unravel after 4 May. 
 
3 Report Implications 
 
3.1 None at this stage. 
 

The Contact Officer for this report is Jerry Hutchinson (719200). 
 
 
 

Background Papers 
 

Local Government Act 1972 Section 100D, as substituted by the Local Government Act, 
2000 Section 97 
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